
 
 
I-25 South Gap Construction  
The Colorado Department of Transportation (CDOT) is improving 18 miles of Interstate 25 
between Castle Rock and Monument. Improvements include one new Express Lane in each 
direction, wider shoulders, updated bridges, new wildlife crossings, new pavement and modern 
technology. The cost of the project is $350 million. Substantial completion of the project is 
expected in late 2021 with toll collection beginning in 2022. 
 
Remember to “know before you go” and connect with the project: 
 
Project Hotline: 720-745-5434 
Project Website: https://www.codot.gov/projects/i25-south-gap 
Project Email: i25gap@codot.us 
For Text Alerts and Updates: text I25 GAP to 21000 
Current Statewide Travel Conditions: http://cotrip.org/home.htm 
 
Current Construction Activities 
 
Frontage Roads: While frontage road improvements are not part of this project, drivers can 
expect some impacts on them. To accommodate the wider highway, crews are laying new fiber 
and improving drainage along the entire 18-mile corridor. For that work, drivers can expect 
one-lane flagging operations to continue from 9 a.m. to 4 p.m. intermittently Mondays through 
Fridays throughout the duration of the project.  
 
While CDOT has not advertised frontage roads as an alternate route during construction, many 
drivers are still using them. The project team continues to encourage motorists to “stay the 
course” on I-25, since two lanes will remain open in both directions during the day. Thank you 
for your patience! 
 
I-25: Between Plum Creek Parkway and Sky View Lane (Tomah Road), crews are working in the 
median where the new Express Lanes and wider shoulders will be built. Please watch for trucks 
frequently entering and exiting the highway. Thank you for driving safely! 
 
 
 


